
triders 

STRIDERS COMMITTEE MINUTES – Monday 22nd February 2016 

Attendees: Robin Jamieson, Mick Turner, Tony Flowers, Beatrice Schaer, Krzystof Klidzia, 

Steph Upton 

Apologies: Ivanka Brown, Hannah Musk 

Chairman’s Report  

1 Sandilands 
Hopefully a nursery will start, after Easter which will solve Sandilands financial problems for the time 
being. 
 
 2 CHM 
Nice-works are doing all the upfront admin, entry on the day timing and results. Kathy Burke from 
Nice -Works will be Race Director, Robin will be Course Director.  
Striders have to recruit and organise marshals for support.  
Striders are to organise toilets, pa, radios. 
20 volunteers from striders so far. 
The ATC have offered a group of cadets to man the water stations, Running Sisters are doing the 
baggage tent. 
The charities that will benefit from CHM were discussed, but no agreements have been made to 
either charities or distribution of funds.  
Sandilands receives £2000 as a contribution for the hire of the premises for the day. 
   

3 Development Fund 
Striders have bought 20 tickets so far.  10 from the club and 10 from individuals 
It would be good to get another 20 striders individuals to buy a ticket; we would then be close to the 
Choir who usually have about 50. 
  

4 Yoga 
Demand was much higher than expected. We will have two sessions at least for next few weeks at 
£5/head we only need 16 to break even for two sessions or 9 for a single session.  The club has paid 
£45 for the first session and £49.99 for a Bluetooth speaker. We should get it all back plus some 
more in the next month.  Tony and Corrine will manage the hall access and money with Robin as 
reserve. A booking system will be set up. 
  

Membership Secretary’s Report. 
Life members were emailed to ask if they wished to remain as competitive members. 
Some offered to pay the £13, but it was agreed that this would be raised at the next AGM along with 
whether to offer the non-competitive option to everyone else.   
Out of 20 life members half are non- competitive. 
Fees from April will be £23 - £10 for Striders plus £13 affiliation. Anyone applying from August 
onwards will just pay for the following year. 
Final membership is 301 
272 First Claim      M 163 F 109 
12 Second Claim                                



7 under 18                                            
10 non- paying helpers. 
  
Out of the 272 First claim 11 are non- comp. 3 have still not fully transferred from their old club. So 
as far as EA is concerned we have 258 members to pay affiliation fees for which equals - £3354. 
Changing Affiliation to the Association of Running Clubs was discussed, but it was decided not to 
change affiliation at this time. 
 
 Kit Report 
A stock take was done and an order for Vests and T-shirts will be placed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
We have £8088 in the bank, although this will reduce when the affiliation fees are paid. There is still 
money in the charity account which must be paid to a charity. The membership will be emailed to 
find a suitable charity. 
 
Socials  
The next social will be the London Marathon social. There has been no update on a replacement for 
Hannah. Mick will sort out a date for a quiz night. Beatrice will look at doing a Triathlon talk which is 
offered by England Triathlon and could be done after a Wednesday night run. 
 
Sunday runs and other events 
The date proposed for the Switchback is Sunday 25th September, Mick will confirm with Deborah. 
Tony will be heading up the Race for Life this Year, taking over from John Ralf. 
It was suggested that additional training sessions for both the ladies and men’s x country teams 
would be organised during the summer on an invitational basis, to try and encourage the teams and 
recruit new team members.  
 
Triathlon  
Beatrice will start to organise bike rides and open water swims as the triathlon season starts in May. 
 
AOB 
Krzystof to investigate purchasing new light weight flags, with the new logo. Also, tents with the logo 
on, to take to races. 
It was noted that the club timing clock was lent out to various charities which held races in Lloyds 
park. 
 
Next committee meeting 
TBC 

Action points: 

1 Triathlon development & Affiliation 

insurance 

Open Beatrice Done 

2 Contact Life Members about affiliation 

to UKA 

Open Robin Done 

3 Quiz Night Open Mick Arranged 

- 18th 

March 



4 Organise Christmas Lights Run Open Hannah Done 

5 Email re Kit Open Mick Done 

6 Email re payment references Open Ivanka Done 

7 Contact members re Run Leaders 

Course 

Open Steph Done 

8 Advertise races, mob matches Open Steph, Mick, 

Krzysztof 

Done 

9 Social Sec Meeting Open Hannah  

10 Kit Stock Take Open Mick Done 

11 Harriers invite Open Mick/Tony Done 

12 Fees for part year Open Robin Done 

13 Organise Triathlon Talk Open Beatrice  

14 Purchase flags/Tent Open Krzysztof  

15 Email re charity suggestion Open Robin  

16 Place Kit order Open Steph  

17 Check Switchback date Open Mick  

 


